office@mtgretnacampmeeting.org

From: Mt Gretna Campmeeting Association <office@mtgretnacampmeeting.org>

Sent:Friday, August 11, 2023 10:00 AMTo:office@mtgretnacampmeeting.orgSubject:Camp Connect - August 11th



Camp Connect

A Communication of the Mt. Gretna Campmeeting

Friday, August 11, 2023

Help Us Complete our "Water Map"

As mentioned in the July Newsletter, we need to locate all the "curb" stops or exterior water shut-off valves in Campmeeting to meet upcoming Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) requirements regarding water distribution and sewer line systems.

You may have noticed many of the shut-off valves are already painted blue for easy location. Thanks to Members who have reported their exterior water shut-off valve and had them painted blue. But we need <u>every Member</u> to locate their exterior water shut-off valve and notify the Office of its location IF

- 1. It hasn't already been reported; and,
- 2. It isn't already painted blue.

If you don't know where the shut-off valve for your home is located, let the Office know, as it is possible that Doug Lorenzen and his team may be able to use some of their equipment to help locate it.

Thanks for your assistance!

Church Parking Lot Closed to MGCA Members

Members are reminded that parking is not permitted in the parking lot of the Mt. Gretna United Methodist Church (MGUMC) on Sunday mornings between 8 a.m. and noon. The MGUMC generously permits MGCA Members to park in their lot at times when it is not needed by the MGUMC. However, the lot is reserved for MGUMC attendees every Sunday morning. Your cooperation in not parking in the lot on Sunday is greatly appreciated!

Upcoming Heritage Festival Event

After a brief hiatus, the Heritage Festival resumes this Saturday! Join us in the Tabernacle at 7:30 p.m. on August 12 when we welcome Wolfepack to Mt. Gretna. Wolfepack specializes in an eclectic list of classic rock and pop songs. Wolfepack is new to the Heritage Festival and promises to deliver an exciting evening of entertainment. Check them out on Facebook and join us for a very special performance!

All Heritage Festival performances are funded by your generous contributions - a \$10 per person donation is greatly appreciated. Come out to support local musicians!

Upcoming Bible Festival Event

On Sunday, August 13, at 7 p.m., the Mt. Gretna Bible Festival will host Chairperson of the Bible Festival Committee, Bob Kettering, who has served in interim pastorates since his retirement. The Chancel Choir of the Lancaster Church of the Brethren will also be part of the service.

A freewill offering will be taken at the event. If you have questions about Bible Festival events, please either call (717) 330-6774 or email bobket@ptd.net.

Mount Gretna Campmeeting P.O. Box 428 Mount Gretna, PA 17064 office@mtgretnacampmeeting.org

This email was sent to office@mtgretnacampmeeting.org

You received this email because you are registered with Mt Gretna Campmeeting Association

Unsubscribe here



© 2023 Mt Gretna Campmeeting Association